DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 16, 2010
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Kitson, Lank, Newstadt, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Sarg
Staff Present: Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Cheryl Jankowski (S & K Co. Griswold Special Care), Ana Marie Read (DAFB USO) Scott Campbell and George Wooden (Hunters Helping Soldiers), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), David Rich (DOL), Renee and Anthony Adams (EFTC) and Bettylou Evans (American Legion)

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by commenting that Commissioner Sarg did a good job as the MC at the Veterans Day Ceremony and introduced the guests.
Ms. Jankowski provided a presentation for Griswold Special Care and answered questions. 
Mr. Campbell provided a presentation about Hunters Helping Soldiers and answered questions. 
Mr. McMullen reported that he had back surgery and is recovering. His organization had 90 people who participated in the clean-up at the battlefield in Gettysburg. Their Christmas party will be held on December 2, 2010, 6:00 pm, at the Landings, DAFB.  On December 5, 2010, Santa will be in the cockpit of a C-17. 
Mr. Rich reported on the recent “Stand Down & Employment Expo”, discussed plans for next year and thanked everyone who participated. He reported about recent and prospective outreach programs for employment for veterans. 
Ms. Adams spoke about the December 12, 2010 4th Annual Holidays with our Veterans. She also spoke about other programs and individuals they are helping as well. She mentioned that the McDonalds on RT 8 (Dover) conducted a ceremony for Veterans Day.
Mr. Peterson reported they had a very successful Veterans Day and commented that the Young Marines from Sussex County did an outstanding job. He provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home and announced they will be doing a gift-wrapping event on December 3, 2010, from 6:00-8:00 pm and December 4, 2010, from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  They will be accepting monetary donations that will be used to buy gifts for those veterans who do not have active family members.
MOTION BY LARDIZZONE TO ACCEPT OCTOBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Harden reported on the October Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) Meeting, flag issues on the columbarium and progress with the new columbarium wall. 

COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Carroll reported that there was a program that had school age children place flags on the veterans’ graves for Veterans Day. Chairman Thompson reported that VVA has Memorial Day at the Bridge and AMVETS has Memorial Day at the Northern Cemetery next year. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir reported that he sent a thank you e-mail to Cindy Adams, a columnist who wrote an article knocking those who made fun of the National Anthem.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – He reported a number of their members attended the Veterans Day Ceremony at the Bridge. 
Evans (American Legion) – He commended Mr. Peterson (Delaware Veterans Home) for the good job he did on the tour he provided to the organizations’ commanding officers. All posts are getting ready for their children’s Christmas parties and the grown-ups Christmas party will be held at the Harrington Post on December 4, 2010, from 1:00 – 5:00 pm, cost is $10. He wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and asked everyone to pray for our troops. 
Goss (KWVA) – Chapter 2 participated in the Middletown parade. Their Christmas party is scheduled for December 4, 2010, at Dover Downs, 12:00 noon. They will be going back to Walter Reed Medical Center with a check on December 7, 2010, for $13,000.  He has joined the Walter Reed Association and will bring back applications for anyone who wants to join; the dues are $15. As a State Department, his organization will be donating $1,000 to the memorial garden at the Fisher House, DAFB. 
Harden (WAVES) – She reported they will not have another meeting until December 4, 2010.
Kitson (VFW) – The Eastern States Conference will be held November 19-21, 2010, in Teaneck, NJ. The Cootie Christmas at the VFW National Home will be held December 10-12, 2010.  The first ever Snowball Tournament at Jonathan’s Landing is scheduled for December 18, 2010, to raise money for Operation Uplink. Also, the Cootie VA Christmas Party will be held in Elsmere on December 18, 2010, 10:00 am. 
Lank (MOWW) – He reported about the Delaware National Guard Youth Camp in Bethany Beach, DE. They will have their Christmas party the first week in December and it will be with the Reserve Officers organization at the Hilton.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the groundbreaking ceremony for the DAV Life Memorial in Washington, DC. Chapter 1 will have their Christmas dinner on December 4, 2010, and the cost is $18 a person.
Newstadt – (JWV) –He has been representing the JWV and the Commission at the Delaware Military Heritage Foundation and accepted another year of representation. There was recently a Delaware Heritage weekend and it was well attended. On November 10, 2010, he attended a screening of The Voices of War film. He reported that he attended the Gold Star Mothers reception on November 14, 2010, and the most recent Vietnam Veterans proclamation event. He mentioned a new organization called “Families United” that is creating a Gold Star Family register. 
Thompson (MCL) – He reported they are in the middle of their statewide drive for “Toys for Tots”.
Wasson (DELVETS) – Post 1 held a celebration this month for the U.S. Navy and their Christmas party is scheduled for December 11, 2010. 
Weir (AMVETS) – They held their Department meeting at Post 2 in Longneck. They are doing a White Clover fundraiser in front of the Georgetown Wal-Mart and they are participating in the Wreaths Across America on December 11, 2010, at 12:00 noon. 
Ms. Read reported she also attended the DAV Memorial Dedication in Washington, DC.  She spoke about the Fisher House and a new C-17 play-ground at DAFB.  She also provided information concerning the upcoming Hunters Helping Soldiers event. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Commissioner Newstadt spoke about military.com and invited everyone to attend the Elsmere’s Fire Company parade on Saturday, December 4, 2010. Chairman Thompson reminded everyone that the December Commission meeting is the general office holiday party. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
DECEMBER 21, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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